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Employee Assembly Meeting 
Wednesday, March 18, 2015
12:15 -1:30 pm
700 Clark Hall


I. Call to Order
G. Mezey called the open forum meeting to order at 12:18 p.m.  

No EA attendance was taken.


II. Call for Late Additions to the Agenda 
None


III. Approval of Minutes
Approval of the minutes was deferred until next meeting.


IV.  Business of the Day  
· TCAT and Transportation Conversation – Alice Eccleston and Bridgette Brady
G. Mezey welcomed the TCAT representatives and everyone in the audience.  He then introduced the TCAT staff and turned the conversation over to them.

A. Ecclesston started out by thanking the EA for having them and thanking everyone for coming.  She then said TCAT was facing a huge budget deficit last year.  They survive on funding and fares, and since there was a short fall, something had to change quickly.  They wanted to streamline their services, so they took a look at ridership, spoke with supervisors, referred to the Master Plan and decided to immediately suspend service of the #81 to B lot due to low ridership.  They had someone at the bus stops telling riders, but she said they do need to do a better job communicating changes.  She explained they have been collecting feedback in order to make adjustments for the next round of changes.  She said they make changes three times a year; January, May and August.  All the feedback and input they receive helps them to make the needed changes.  

Doug ? then took over the presentation and told everyone that TCAT meetings are open and he said anyone who is interested can attend.  They also have email; TCAT@TCATmail.com that can collect information, comments, questions, etc.  He then said that changes were made hastily this time, but that changes and adjustments to routes are an ongoing issue.

There were several comments made that were noteworthy.
· A lot is free so it is always full, and B lot has no bus service to it any longer, so what should I do when I need to drive to campus for a day? Please consider resuming at least one bus an hour or some minimal schedule to serve B lot.  In the meantime, consider changing the route by one block so those parked in B lot can at least be a bit closer to the parking lot when they are dropped off.
· Africana Studies is being affected inadvertently because students will not continue to take on-site classes if there is no bus service to get them there.
· Another guest said, Staff have been the most directly impacted, so why wasn’t staff involved in the discussions?
· The decisions were made quickly, and there wasn’t much time for discussion.  They will work on a better communication plan for next time.
· Sometimes bus drivers do not stop for people when they are clearly coming toward the bus to board and often they are rude.
· The bus drivers are told to stay on schedule, and to safely re-enter traffic, so sometimes that means people get left behind.  Also, if the bus driver stopped and waited for everyone all the time, it would be impossible for them to stay on their schedules. 
· Some of the drivers are very hard on the buses and it seems like that would be a lot of wear and tear that could be avoided.
· Drivers do not get a certain bus each time, so it is impossible to measure which drivers are tougher on the buses.  They did say all the drivers are given yearly training, but they could not comment on any specific cases.
· There are out of date schedules in some of the shelters
· They said they will work to get new ones posted as soon as they can.
· What about an alert system when buses break down or are delayed for longer than a few minutes?
· They are working on an IT upgrade that will be active in about a year and a half that will have a GPS system for the buses and their locations can be accessible by a smart phone.

A. Eccleston and the other representatives from TCAT said they are happy to come back anytime to help answer questions plus they are happy to receive phone calls and emails.


V.  Report from the Chair
The Report from the Chair was deferred due to time constraints.


VI. Old Business
None


VII. New Business
None


VIII. Adjournment 
The Employee Assembly meeting of March 18, 2015 was adjourned at 1:35 p.m.  
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